Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting
Creve Coeur Skating Rink Meeting Room
Tuesday, October 14, 2008
7:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Robyn DeMott – Trustee



Doug Schukar – Trustee



Reed Shafer – Trustee

Alvin Wolff, Jr. – Trustee

(Absent)

Others Noted in Attendance: Approximately 8 Residents of the Village of Westwood.  (A letter from the Chairman was sent to each resident notifying them of the scheduled public meeting of the Village of Westwood Trustees to be held at the Creve Coeur Skating Rink Meeting Room in Creve Coeur, Missouri) 
Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 7:00 pm 

Minutes:

Fred Berger noted that previous minutes had been emailed by Reed Shafer to each trustee and recommended their approval.  Doug Schukar seconded.  
· The Minutes were unanimously approved.

Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott presented the Financial Statements for the Village of Westwood.  The Receipts and Disbursements Comparison from 1/1/08-10/31/08 reflected an Income of $90,367.32 with same period Expenses of $70,473.53 resulting in a period surplus of $19,893.79.  

· The Financial Report was unanimously approved.

Old Business:
Police contract request for bids:  (Open discussion limited by the Sunshine Law.)

Fred Berger reminded everyone that the Village of Westwood had contacted the City of Creve Coeur and the City of Frontenac for competing bids to handle the police services for the Village of Westwood.  With final discussions about the offers for service incomplete, the board will continue the decision process.  The City of Creve Coeur was trying to determine what the cost would be for providing Trash and Leaf P/U service.  There was discussion that some people had problems with the lawn waste while using Veolia and the difficulty in getting through on the given phone line.
Cable Franchise Fees:

Robin DeMott, after many attempts to get the Cable Franchise Fee corrected with Charter Cable, was able to get the 5% rate acknowledged from the old rate of 3%.  The Village received a check from Charter Cable for the balance of the difference.
Chris and Lisa Koon Variance request:

Each Trustee had been given plans of the Building Project for the Koon’s property on 31 Westwood Court.  The cover letter from Mr. & Mrs. Koon requested variance to go over the building line for their pool with only having a 40 yard set back instead of a 50 yard setback.  As requested at a previous meeting, the Koons obtained the signatures of each and all of their adjoining or nearest neighbors and presented them with the plans.
After considerable discussion and input by each of the present trustees, the Board, by a unanimous vote, disapproved the plans for the Pool House as an unattached building that violates current ordinances.  

Fred Berger motioned for a vote on the project that did not allow the unattached Pool House.  Plans for the Koon’s project were approved with a vote of three in favor and one against.  Fred Berger added that there must be an Impact Statement of Run Off and Certification that less than 40% of the property will be covered without the pool.
New Business:

The meeting was open to questions from the residents:

One resident commented that the taxes keep increasing while the property values decrease.

Fred Berger offered that the Village of Westwood tax rates were among the lowest in St. Louis County, but that the County taxes may be what she is actually concerned about.

Doug Schukar offered that all residents are able to seek adjustments to their property assessment every two years in the spring at the St. Louis County Department of Revenue.

When no one offered any more discussion, Fred Berger made the motion to adjourn for 5 minutes for a closed executive discussion.

Adjournment: 
· When no one offered any more discussion Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned for 5 minutes for a closed executive discussion.  Seconded by Reed Shafer.  

· Motion unanimously approved and meeting was adjourned at 7:55PM.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Reed Shafer, Trustee




Attest: 








Fred Berger, Chairman

